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In a press conference, US officials announced that they would sanction Venezuela's state-

owned oil company, PDVSA. Specifically, most companies in the US will be banned from

importing Venezuelan oil. In addition, $7 billion in Venezuelan assets have been frozen.

Although some refineries will still be able to purchase the oil, the money paid will go into

"blocked accounts" so that the Maduro administration cannot obtain the funds. It wasn't

clear from the article how exactly this would work. Presumably, the Venezuelan company

would stop selling its oil to US firms if they weren't going to get paid.

Apparently, these new US policies are made in an attempt to put pressure on Maduro to

give up his power. Observers consider the election in May 2018 to have been corrupt. As a

result, most South American countries, along with the United States, United Kingdom, and a

few other countries, have called on Maduro to step down. They have also recognized Juan

Guaido, Madxiro's opponent, and the elected leader of the country's National Assembly.

Although details weren't provided in this article, the economy of Venezuela has crashed

over recent years, likely due to socialist rule. The GDP has dropped roughly in half since

2013, and reports have suggested that the average citizen's weight has declined significantly

over the past couple of years, an indication that there are food shortages in the country.

It is tmclear how these poHcy changes would affect US gas prices, since the US imports a

relatively small percentage of its oil from Venezuela.






